Northfield Recreation Commission Meeting Minutes March 8, 2017 6:30 pm

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm

Attendance: Theresa Tsipenyuk, Scott Thayer, Matt Sheridan and Brian Winslow.

Secretary: Bridget Hammond

Minutes: Minutes were reviewed and accepted by all members present.

Bookkeepers Report:

Accounts were reviewed.

- Reimbursement to Sarah Picard for \$45.00, for basketball as practice date didn't work for her family.
- Disbursements
 - o Vernon Recreation \$35.00 Basketball Tournament Fee
 - o FM Kuzmeskus \$1350.00 Coach Bus to Celtics Game

Summer Playground:

Theresa made a motion to hire Amy Hendricks to return as director of the Summer Playground Program, Brian seconded; all members present voted in favor.

Zumba:

Due to a positive response to the Monday Zumba we are adding a Wednesday night Core class and an additional night of Zumba on Thursday's.

Basketball:

Season is going fine. Little issues with building being left unlocked.

Spring Sports:

The baseball league is up in the air; most likely Northfield children will need to go elsewhere. The Commission discussed sending a softball team to Greenfield due to low numbers and limited teams in the league. It was suggested to hold a meeting with parents.

Weight Room:

Nothing to report

Theater or Comedian Trip:

It was suggested to contact Cameron's Winery about co-hosting a comedian.

Winter Group Activities:

Low turnout for Harlem Globe Trotters.

Celtics was not as popular this year.

Granite Gorge was a success and everyone enjoyed the change from Berkshire East.

Town Beach Trip:

An idea of a beach trip was tossed around. Bridget expressed concern that we plan the events and members do not attend the trips. No decisions were made.

Harrington Foundation:

Nothing to Report

Other:

Karate:

Josh has moved his program to his home town of Erving.

Next meeting will be held on April 12, 2017 7 pm at the Town Hall.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.